Rotary Board Meeting

Tuesday, July 13, 2017

11:05 AM @ Woodlawn Museum
Attendees: Tiffany McMullen, Heidi Grindle, Leann Beal, Jennifer Saunders, Crystal Richard, and Megan Harmon.

Guests: Lincoln Ehrlenbach (District Governor)
              David Wells (Assistant Governor Region #8)
Introduction of Board Members.
Tiffany provided an overview of the Noontime Rotary’s goals and missions for the 2017-2018 year.  The Club will be focused on the following fundraiser projects: E-Waste Event, Rubber Ducky Race, and the Valet Parking at Woodlawn during the annual Antique Show.
Membership

The current membership statistics were discussed.  The topic included members who are not renewing this year as well as the reason for their decision to leave the Club.  The Club has a goal of increasing the membership to 30 members this summer.  Ellsworth Noontime Rotary is currently made up of 63% women and only 47% men.  The Club has more than met Lincoln Ehrlenbach’ s (District Governor) goal of each club in his district increasing the percentage of women.  If anything he would like the Ellsworth Noontime to try and have a closer match between men and women within the club, if possible by adding a few more men this coming year.  Lincoln explained worldwide rotaries are traditionally made up of 80% men and only 20% women.  The Ellsworth Noontime Rotary Club’s average age of the membership is 40 – 45 years old.  Traditionally rotary clubs have the majority of their members being in the over 60 years old category.  Our Club is doing very well in keeping a good mix of age demographics.

The Board discussed the new brochure that has been created for prospective members as well as the new process being used to follow-up with potential members for recruitment purposes.  The Ellsworth Noontime Rotary Club has made a conscientious effort to not limit our prospective members by classification status.  The Board also discussed the implementation of using guest contact cards for the purpose of following-up with speakers and guests for making strides toward recruiting them as potential members.  

Lincoln encouraged the Board to send pictures throughout the year to Ashley Johnson, District Secretary so that they could be posted on the District website.  
Student Mentoring Program

The Ellsworth Noontime Rotary Club has been working out the logistics to create a program where the student who have graduated from the mentoring program are brought back in to present on where they are now and how their lives grew between being in the mentoring program and now.  Tiffany mentioned she would like to work on creating a video similar to the one she just completed for the student mentoring program on the Focus Group project.  This would be a little more difficult to design as it would require permission be obtained from the businesses that took part in the Focus Group.  The newly created video on the Student Mentoring Program needs to be added to the Club’s website and Facebook page.  The video was created for the District Summit in 2017 and was very well received by those in attendance. 
New Goal Competition Program

Tiffany described the new Goal Competition Program she designed to encourage club involvement this year.  It was designed around the Turkey Cup Challenge presented at the PETS Seminar.  The Goal Competition Program involves checking off different items and the member completing the most goals will receive an award during the Changing of Guards ceremony in 2018.    
Programming 

Leann explained the Club has switched back to assigning members to a certain quarter of the year for purposes of finding and scheduling a speaker/program.  Those members are responsible for scheduling, introducing and providing a lunch for the presenter.  The Program Chair is still responsible for checking with each quarterly group to make sure all dates are being filled as well as updating the Clubrunner calendar with the programs.  This renewed process started being implemented in March and was fully functional with the April – June programming.  Already this new system has had positive impacts on the attendance at weekly meetings, more diverse programs, and members seem more engaged in the discussion portion of the programs.  The Club will be sending thank you cards to the presenters for the dual purpose of showing appreciation for their time and to potentially gain them as a new member.  The goal of assigning members to quarters was to encourage involvement that starts by finding a speaker expanding to joining other committees and ending with encouraging the activities to be posted on Facebook.  
Club Activities

· Valet Parking at Woodlawn Antique Show.

· Polio Event with the Ellsworth Evening Rotary Club.

· Co-Sponsored meeting with the Noontime Rotary Club and the Ellsworth Evening Rotary Club at the Moore Community Center where Susan Collins will be the speaker.

· Ellsworth Noontime Rotary Club Family Picnic will start at 4 PM on August 31 in lieu of the noontime meeting on that day.

· New this year Earth Day Project in connection with the Ellsworth High School Students mentoring program.  The details are still being created for this event; however, the goal is to plant some trees and may expand into a landscaping project.  Josh Kelsey has arranged for Home Depot to donate some trees and McMullen Landscaping has agreed to provide some landscaping tools for the project.  The Club would like to include the Ellsworth High School students already involved in the mentoring program as well as other students that might need community service hours.  Lincoln suggested speaking with Heidi Omlor the Inter-Act Program and National Honor Society Advisor at the Ellsworth High School for help with coordinating interested students.  One identified project might be the new entrance to the High School as this was just built and could potentially need some trees and landscaping this fall.  
· Apple Dumpling Book Project.  Connie Dedam saw this reading program in the Rotary magazine and then took the lead on coordinating it with the Ellsworth Superintendent.  This program will be implemented in the second grade classrooms at Ellsworth Elementary School this fall.  Connie secured the sponsorship for this program from The First.  The Club purchased 100 activity books to be given to each student within the 5 to 6 second grade classes, 100 bookmarks, 6 soft cover books for use by the teachers, and 5 hard cover books for libraries located at the school and local towns.  The Club members placed labels on the books during a weekly meeting and Connie distributed the materials to the Schools and Libraries.  The next step in the process is for members to sign up to volunteer to read the books to the students and this will require attending a Volunteer Workshop taught by the Principal at the Ellsworth Elementary/Middle School.
District Governor Goals
World Peace Event.  
Lincoln felt World Peace starts at a local level.  He encouraged the Club to team with Next Step and the Ellsworth Police Department to explore ways we can assist with the fight against bullying and domestic violence.  He also suggested sending Club members to a Next Step Training Session.  Lincoln stated points would be awarded to the Club if they were able to complete both of those criteria, which include teaming up with Next Step and attending their training session.  Noontime Rotary made a cash donation to Next Step for the Shine a Light Campaign.  On a larger level Clubs are being asked to provide support to regions of the World impacted by conflict; however, Lincoln is translating this initiative to include conflict on a local level.  The Student Mentoring program for next year includes a presentation by Next Step on Domestic Abuse and Dating Conflicts as well as a presentation by Glenn Moshier, Ellsworth Police Chief on bullying and school violence.  
Foundation.  
Lincoln encouraged the Club to continue to increase the funds donated to the Rotary Foundation.  This money also helps to combat conflict throughout the World.  The Club will now have two members working together on the Foundation Committee.  Josh Kelsey and Scott Fernald will be co-chairing this Committee.  They will be attending the Foundation Seminar this year and work toward applying for a grant.

Membership Seminar.  
Lincoln encouraged the Board to send the Membership Chair to the Membership Seminar to be held on October 14, 2017 in Waterville.  This event has been posted to the District Calendar.  The seminar is designed to be mostly breakout brainstorming sessions rather than two hour lecture style presentations.  

Rotary Youth Leadership Award (RYLA)
Lincoln encouraged the Board to consider looking for a young professional to sponsor at the  RYLA Leadership Conference.  Tiffany explained this was not a program the Club has supported in the past due to the expense.  Lincoln explained this program is designed for 20-30 year olds who show the ability to gain strong leadership skills and have the potential to be strong leaders in their workplaces.  One way to fund this program would be to look for a corporate sponsor as the skills learned at this seminar can be used in the work place and can be used to help this person move up the ladder within the corporation.  The young adult might be a teller or employee at a Club Member’s place of employment.  The cost is only $350 to attend.  If the Club could find a great candidate for this program, David Wells Assistant District Governor pledged to contribute $125 from his budget and Crystal Richards pledged $150 from her budget at Camden National Bank to make this opportunity financially possible.  The Club would only need to raise an additional $75.  The Candidate would not need to be a member of our Club but rather someone the Club finds potential in and then the Club would sponsor this person with the long term goal of recruiting them as a member of the Club.  
Strategic Plan

Lincoln encouraged the Board to create a Strategic Plan to ensure the Club maintains their momentum going forward.  It is very important Clubs maintain their programs and events and remain consistent with their goals and activities.  He felt the Club had a great start with the membership survey that was distributed and the comments that were received.  The Surveys had very enlightening comments in regards to what members were currently getting from their membership within the Club.  The Plan should cover a 3-5 year period and aid in growing the membership.  The Board has also found it makes a difference if a member is asked directly to help with an activity or to serve on a Committee versus just sending an email or announcing a need for assistance.  Members are more likely to help if they are directly asked.  

Wheelchair Project  
Lincoln’s District Governor Project will be an extension of the current Wheelchair Project he has been involved with.  David and Lincoln will share the entire story of the project during the weekly meeting program to immediately follow this Board Meeting.  

PETS
Leann will be attending the PETS Seminar again this year as President-Elect.  Lincoln recommended the Club send the Vice President as well.  As Tiffany and Leann experienced it was very beneficial for them to attend together so they could hear the same message and discuss how it could be implemented within the Club.  This experience also helped them find the value in working closely together on future goals for the Club.  The goal for the Club would be to continue sending both the President Elect and their future Vice President.  The Club is currently in search of a prospect for the Vice President position during Leann’s Presidential year.  The Club will need to create a Succession Plan, as the past few years have had some gaps in Board positions.  There are some great potential resources in the Club.
Public Imaging

Lincoln encouraged the Board to get their story out this year.  A picture and story of the Club members along with the students from the Student Mentoring Program was recently submitted to the Ellsworth American for a donation that was made to the SPCA.  The students decided to donate the happy dollars received during the meeting they ran.  A few weeks prior to that the Club was recognized in the Ellsworth American for making a donation to The Next Step.  There was also a picture of Scott and Megan during their induction ceremony in a past edition of the Ellsworth American.  Lincoln encouraged the Club to submit a picture and description of the Literacy Program to the School and possibly the Chamber Newsletter so that the public including parents can learn about the project and the advantage of the program being in the school system.  The suggestion was made to wear the Annual Rotary Pin when attending Business After Hours events and even to work daily.  This is a simple conversational piece that can be used to open the door for sharing the Rotary story.        
The Board meeting ended with Lincoln congratulating the Board and Tiffany for making great strides in creating and implementing projects that align with President Riseley’s goals for Rotary.  Lincoln concluded by reminding the Board to continue to visit the District’s website and submit pictures and event details to Ashley Johnson to be included on the website.  The Ellsworth Noontime Rotary currently has two photos on this site.
Adjourned at 12:00 PM
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